TRAFFIC STUDY COMMISSION AGENDA

RECEIVED CITY OF ATTLEBORD CITY CLERK

January 20, 2022 6:00 P.M. Council Chambers 2022 JAN 18 PH 4: 14

- 1. Welcome Councilor Kelly Bennett as Chair of the Municipal Council Traffic and Transportation Committee.
- 2. Approval of Meeting Notes
 - a) December 16th, 2021
- 3. Election of Officers (term March 2021 February 2022)
- 4. Old Business:
 - a) Request for stop sign from Bob Forest at Cathedral Drive. The placement of the stop sign is at the Cathedral Drive/Parsonage intersection. (Mr. Forest 401-316-8405) (This came from the Council office and ward councilor to the DPW).
 - b) Bourne & Bliss Request for 4 way stop sign. (Greg Brillon, 37 Bourne Ave. (Mayor)
- 5. New Business brought forward by the Traffic Study Commission.
 - a. Need Attleboro's web page updated to reflect TSC member changes. (SH)
- 6. New Business brought forward from the City Council.
 - a) Information note from the City Clerk (SW) regarding the posting of TSC Agendas

In his communication to the Municipal Council on December 7, 2021, the Mayor authorized the adoption of Local Option 940 CMR 29.03(2)(b)(1), making the Municipal website the official method of posting meeting notices. This will not affect Planning, Zoning, Conservation, Liquor Licensing, Municipal Council and Retirement as they presently post their meetings and agendas on the City's Website.

All of the other Boards and Commissions will follow the existing policy . A representative, department head or chairman will deliver the meeting notice to the Clerk's Office with the agenda. The notice and agenda will be time stamped at the Clerk's office and the notice logged in. At this point, the Clerk's office will post the Meeting and Agenda on the City's website.

Please be aware that the meetings and agenda will be posted as they are presently, with the website being added as the official posting method. Also, please remember the 48 hour posting guidelines.

- 7. New business brought forward by DPW.
 - a) DPW (Mike Tyler) as offered the use of the DPW facility for future TSC meetings if the TSC so chooses. This would be as an alternative/additional meeting location and provides a larger space.
- 8. New business brought forward by Mayor